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Missionaries to Micronesia

March/April	2021

Dear	Pastors	&	Praying	Friends,


Psalms	46:10	says,	“Be	still,	and	know	that	I	am	God:	I	will	be	exalted	among	the	heathen,	I	will	be	exalted	in	the	
earth.”	This	verse	has	a	new	meaning	in	our	lives	and	many	of	yours.	I	have	always	prided	myself	in	having	things	
all	planned	out,	yet	uncertain	times	require	us	to	lean	on	and	know	our	God	more	than	in	the	controlled	times.	
Corrie	ten	Boom	may	have	said	it	best,	“Never	be	afraid	to	trust	an	unknown	future	to	a	known	God.”


We	have	 received	word	of	 an	 inbound	flight	on	May	13.	 This	flight	would	be	 the	first	 since	March	2020	and	
seems	to	signal	some	progress.	This	flight	will	only	be	landing	in	Pohnpei,	FSM,	and	is	yet	to	be	confirmed.	The	
FSM	 legislature	 has	 continued	 to	 postpone	 these	 flights,	 but	 this	 one	 is	 designated	 for	 stranded	 medical	
patients,	 students,	 top-level	 diplomats,	 and	medical	 personnel	who	would	 help	with	 personnel	 shortage	 and	
ventilator	training.


According	 to	 this	 update,	 they	 will	 require	 everyone	 coming	 into	 the	 FSM	 over	 18	 years	 old	 to	 be	 fully	
vaccinated.	They	also	require	a	14-day	pre-quarantine	and	two	negative	Covid	tests,	along	with	another	14-day	
quarantine	and	two	negative	Covid	tests	after	arriving.	As	of	April	3rd,	26%	of	the	population	has	received	their	
first	dose	of	the	vaccine;	only	17%	have	received	their	second	dose.	Again,	 their	goal	 is	 to	be	70%	vaccinated	
before	allowing	regular	flights	to	continue.	


This	new	 information	 shows	progress,	but	 still	not	a	 clear	timeframe	 for	our	 return.	Yet	we	 serve	a	God	 that	
knew	all	of	this	before	we	even	left	Kosrae.	His	plan	and	purpose	have	not	been	changed	or	spoiled	because	of	
these	restrictions.	


One	of	 the	areas	of	blessing	has	been	the	growth	within	our	church.	Reed	 is	a	young	man	who	was	saved	 in	
2019.	He	has	been	on	my	mind	about	helping	with	the	teaching	and	preaching	in	my	absence.	When	we	left,	he	
said	that	he	was	not	ready	or	comfortable	in	this	role.	Since	February,	we	have	been	praying	about	him	helping	
out	with	our	Wednesday	night	Bible	 study,	 and	he	 is	 now	willing	 to	do	 so.	 Please	pray	 for	him	and	 this	new	
responsibility.


Virgie	has	been	a	faithful	Filipina	in	our	church	for	several	years	now.	Recently	one	of	her	sons,	who	was	living	in	
the	Philippines,	passed	away.	She	was	able	to	return	home	and	is	now	with	the	rest	of	her	family.	Please	pray	for	
her	and	the	family	as	they	deal	with	this	great	loss.	


Thank	 you	 for	 your	 continued	 prayers	 concerning	Megan’s	 health!	We	 have	
seen	improvements,	but	the	issues	are	still	ongoing.	We	also	appreciate	your	
faithful	prayers	and	support	of	our	ministry.	Your	prayers	continue	to	help:


• Our	people	and	ministry	in	Kosrae

• Our	return	to	Kosrae

• Megan’s	health	and	recovery


	

The	Fetter	Family—Daniel,	Megan,	Emily,	and	Lauren
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